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1. Overall Description:

In R2-2409273, RAN2 states: 

Within RAN2, there is no consensus on the usefulness of using AL-FEC content ratio information for discarding DL PDUs by NG-RAN during congestion.
SA4 studied the usefulness of AL-FEC awareness at the RAN. From the application’s perspective, the network behavior “use of content ratio information for discarding of DL PDUs during congestion” that SA2 asked about in S2-2410999 has certain benefits. Typically, a multimedia session consists of multiple media flows, e.g., video and audio. Suppose that the video is transmitted with AL-FEC while audio is not. Discarding obsolete PDUs from the video flows during congestion can alleviate congestion and thus help with the delivery of the audio stream, either resulting in a lower latency, a lower frame error rate or both for the audio frames.

Additionally, SA4 studied the usefulness of AL-FEC awareness in a broader setting, including the scenarios of congested and non-congested networks and other usefulness metrics, during FS_5G_RTP_Ph2 in Rel-19, and the findings are documented in TR 26.822. It shows that AL-FEC awareness at the RAN can be useful in terms of AL-FEC overhead reduction and UE power saving from the application layer’s perspective, and the details of the study are documented in Solution #17 and Solution #19, respectively, in TR 26.822 V19.0.0.
2. Actions:

To SA2:
ACTION: SA4 kindly asks SA2 to take the above reply into account and provide feedback if any.
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